

February 13, 2012

In observance of their 35<sup>th</sup> class reunion, Rapid City Central High School's class of 1977 is teaming up with Black Hills Area Habitat for Humanity to sponsor and build a home. The home will be located near Central High school, and will be built by the class of '77 during the last week of July, 2012.

The class of '77 (also known as Project '77) is planning a quilt raffle in order to raise funds for this project. Their goal is to begin selling raffle tickets now and draw for the quilt during their kickoff celebration on July 20, 2012. The ticket price and length of raffle will be determined at their next committee meeting on February 13, 2012.

For more information regarding Project '77 or quilt raffle details, please contact Sue Jarvis at (605) 430-2704 or <a href="mailto:sneeding-noise.com">sneeffjarvi@aol.com</a>.

Sincerely,

Stacia Wakeley
Office Administrator





## **VINTAGE QUILT**

## Completely hand stitched, circa 1936-1942. Approx. 82 x 100, found in an estate. Excellent condition. It looks like it has never been used.

It is the 1936 Nancy Cabot pattern called "Applique Lotus Block." This doesn't mean it was made in 1936, but it does mean that was the year the pattern was first published. If you go to page 179 in the Barbara Brackman book, Encyclopedia of Applique, you will find a complete detailed history of the Nancy Cabot pattern production. The pattern is best illustrated in the "Index to the Nancy Cabot Quilt Blocks A-L" book by Rose Lea Alboum. It is on page 3 of her book. I feel from the colors chosen that it was made in the roll over years between

1936 and 1942.

(This information came from a quilt appraiser who volunteered her time and services to research it)

Drawing to be held July 20, 2012. Need not be present to win. Tickets \$2.00 each or 6 for \$10.00.

Proceeds to benefit Habitat for Humanity/Project 77 Sponsored by RCCHS Class of 1977 For information, call 430-2704